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President’s Message

Hi to All – 

On behalf of me and fellow Board Members, we are looking forward to serving Woodbrook now and in the coming year.  With that said, a gentle reminder that all those rules we hate to see and remember, were put in place to help keep Woodbrook beautiful and to keep us all safe (large and small).  Your help in compliance with the rules is greatly needed and appreciated.  Have a safe winter and wonderful Holidays.  Think Spring!  Thanks to all!
Marsha Dickenson, President

Abatement Committee

Kathy Caruso spoke with the owners at the annual meeting.  She provided a handout which she asked all owners to review and estimated an additional cost of $75.00 per owner.  The court date is set for 28 and 30 September at the Cheshire County superior Court in Keene, NH.  

Site Managers

Gideon Nadeau and Gary Demont have been re-appointed as our Site Managers.  We are very fortunate to have both of them and they have done a wonderful job in spite of all the Monsoons this summer!  Buddy McRell, Director, will be heading up the Park Infrastructure and Maintenance.  He will be oversee the maintenance schedules and work closely with Gary and Gideon to maintain day to day functionality of the park.  Owners requesting help from Maintenance should go to Buddy McRell or the Board.
Board Meetings
Board Meetings are held weekly.  The schedule is posted at the Clubhouse.  As in the past, the meetings are open and all owners are encouraged to attend.  Minutes of the meetings are available at the Woodbrook Office.

Design and Review
Members of the Design and Review Authority are:  Karen Spector (1-29), Frank Maloney (1-11/12), Brian Dwyer (2-83) and Joe Orsucci (1033/2-9).  Updated DRA Rules were enclosed in the handout at the Annual Meeting and are available in the office.  If you have any questions, please contact one of the members.
Entertainment Committee
Roberta Mills has done an outstanding job on running the Entertainment Committee this year.  Roberta has headed this Committee for a number of years and will be stepping down.  The Entertainment Committee is instrumental for providing great activities for the kids – Halloween, Fishing Derby, Scavenger Hunts, Santa, Ice Cream Socials name a few.  With the help of many volunteers the adults have enjoyed Pot Luck Dinners, Horseshoe and Bocce Tournaments, Fishing Tournaments, Beach Parties, DJ Music, Breakfasts, Family Day and the Luau.  At these events we are able to gather with Old Friends and New.  Please consider volunteering for this important Committee for the 2010 Season.  
Webmaster

Janet Moore is our new webmaster.  Please contact her at webmaster@woodbrooknh.com 

Gatekeeper

If you have any problems or concerns with the gate, please notify Michelle Green (1-82) or email her at gatekeeper@woodbrooknh.com. The gate has offered Woodbrook Owners greater security and limited unauthorized vehicles from coming in from Route 12.  Remotes may be purchased for $16.00 from Marcia Demont
Defibrillator
At the Annual Meeting it was voted to spend not more than $2000 on defibulator.  This equipment is a potential lifesaver and will be purchased for the 2010 Season.  Marcia Demont will make recommendations for this purchase.

Owner’s List

Prior to distribution of new owner’s List, please notify Fred Cilberto (2-82) if you DO NOT want your telephone number published NO LATER THAN November 1, 2009.

Sunshine Fund
Nancy Cassely is in charge of the Sunshine Fund.  Woodbrook contributes $25.00 for families who have lost an immediate family member or anyone who has a serious medical issue.  Please feel free to notify her at 978-256-5069 or via email at nancycassely@comcast.net. 

Condominium Fees
Enclosed invoice is due and payable no later than October 31, 2009.  Please pay in a timely manner to avoid any additional penalties or interest.  Payments may be mailed to:

Woodbrook Camp and Tennis Club, PO Box 723, Fitzwilliam, NH 03447.

Office

The Woodbrook Office is open every Saturday from 9:00 AM to 11:00 AM.  Anyone interested in volunteering for this duty should contact Cheryl Baronian (2-18) or Vera Strickland (1-46).  With enough volunteers the commitment would be minimal during the open season.
Winterization

Woodbrook is fortunate to have two teams to winterize your property.  Gary Demont and Gary Lucas may be reached at Lot (1-63) or by phone at 603-585-3007.  Ken and Marsha Dickenson may be reached at (1-76) or by phone at 603-585-3498.  The water is slated to be turned off October 12, 2009.

New Roads

At the Public Hearing in Fitzwilliam, NH on August 26, 2009, it was voted to rename Pine Street to Pine Tree Lane.  It was also decided to rename six lots, starting with Marie Marsden’s and ending at Luanne LeBlanc’s to Pond View Lane.  A representative form the State will review all the numbers and streets.  Number changes may be recommended to up date the town’s 911 Street Listings.  The name changes will not affect your property deed.
Memorial Service – Judy McHugh

On August 30, 2009, a Memorial Service was held in memory of Judy McHugh.  Judy and her husband Tom had been owners at Woodbrook since 1980.  Over the years, Judy had been an active participant in many activities.  She especially enjoyed dressing for Halloween, the golf cart parades, and Karen Spector’s Theme Parties.  She loved gardening and for many years maintained the entrance and was instrumental in establishing and caring for the Memorial Garden.  Anyone wishing to make a donation to the Memorial Garden Fund in Judy’s name  please contact Vera Strickland at (1-46).  

Ending on a sad note
John “Whitey” Powers suffered a stroke on Sunday, September 6, 2009.  He has been hospitalized at U Mass Medical Center in Worcester.  As soon as it is available an address will be posted for anyone wishing to send him a card.  Please know that you are in our thoughts and prayers.
